

## ILLOWA Chapter of INTERNATIONAL CODE COUNCIL

Thomas Ayers President Bob Buck Vice –President Joe Kuhlenbeck Secretary Bill Latting Treasurer

## Minutes of March 24th, 2016 Jumer's- Rock Island, IL

Call to order: 11:55 by Bob Buck, Vice President

Members Present: Awaiting Sign in Sheet

Secretary Report: Minutes submitted and motion made to approve by Joe Mason and seconded by

Autumn Rohwer; none opposed.

Treasurer's Report: No Report submitted.

**Education Committee Report:** Greg Thorpe gave us a recap of the BREW Workshop and the Soil and Erosion Control Workshop, our numbers were down a little on both. Education committee was considering moving the dates earlier in year so there is less chance of nice weather. Discussed options of paying to be an ICC preferred Provider — since we don't submit our course info to ICC our presentations are not approved as PP CEU's. It may be in our best interest to continue to bring in instructors and courses that are already approved and save the money for the subscription.

## **Business Meeting:**

- Introduction of members and guests.
- Buck Reminder of members to pay dues for the year
  - Reminder that May is Building Safety Month. Discussion about an ILLOWA Proclamation to ICC from the Chapter to support Safety Month. Motion to approve made by Chris Brown and seconded by Bruce Crowe; none opposed.
  - Code Corner Next topic on a date when there is no education planned will be Draftstop and Fire Blocking
  - On the BREW for next year, the education committee has the idea to put on an Air Barrier Rodeo in conjunction with the Air Barriers Association. This would be a hands on training and competition event with all participants working together. More info to come.
- MEC Tamra Asked the group if they had any concerns over the way the disaster relief and emergency repairs were completed during the tornado/thunderstorm event.
  - All agreed that communication is vital during disaster events and that everyone is doing their best to stay on top of communicating
  - Tom Steger was frustrated about the workload and amount of effort it took the inspectors to contact the contractors and homeowners to complete the necessary

inspections and collect permits. He thinks the contractors should be as involved as MEC and the inspectors.

- Denny Newell Lowes Lowe's Contractor Lunch is on May 6<sup>th</sup>. As always it would be much appreciated if ILLOWA would have some representation there to support our membership.
- Julie QCBR
  - o Parade of Homes is the last weekend in April
  - March 31<sup>st</sup> is a Grill and Chill in Eldridge to "Meet the Inspector"
  - Tickets for the River Bandits ball game will be available soon, contact Holly at the QCBR office for info or to order.
- Pool Season Get sign off from MEC (they have a new approval sheet). Meetings will be set up to discuss bonding and other common violations.
- Steve Tondi AGC Will be very busy as negotiation season is upon us.
- Guest Speaker is Tony Jaeger from Terracon
  - Presentation is on third party inspections. He discussed the role of the Code, the Inspector, the Designer, and the Third Party Inspection Firm. Thank You Tony for coming and sharing your expertise.

Move to adjourn by Jim Chapman; second by Drake Daley; meeting adjourned at 12:25 hours.

Respectfully submitted:

Joe Kuhlenbeck- Secretary